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Earthly Destiny... Submission to God's Will.... Gather Link

What is determined for you, you must endure, for earthly destiny shapes itself 
according to your will and the task of man, which, if it is particularly important,
requires an elevated degree of maturity to be executed in accordance with My will. 
Suffering and hardship purify the soul; suffering and hardship bring it closer to 
Me, and My presence is more assured the greater the need. For need is a sign of 
concern for My children, who must be educated to belong entirely to Me, whose souls
must thus be purified to be able to receive Me, to be able to endure My presence. 
And so recognize in every hardship the grace of your Father, for whom I love, I 
take particularly to Myself. I indeed love all My creatures, but where I find 
reciprocal love, I also desire to increase the love that I bestow, which, however, 
also requires a purified heart. Yet, I want to give you a proof of My love, should 
you need it for strength in spiritual distress. I will allow you a glimpse into 
your future life, and what you behold in your dreams, accept it as a clear vision, 
but do not forget your task, which is unspeakably important and should always take 
precedence over all else.... Know that everything is truth that My Spirit announces
to you, and that everything will unfold as I have foretold you.... Know that you 
will experience it, and that nothing earthly will bind you anymore, but in the 
closest connection, you will then serve Me in serious striving towards the same 
goal and in recognizing the truth.... There is a love that is stronger than death, 
and whoever carries this love in their heart overcomes death.... Remember this when
you are disheartened by My apparent harshness, which has imposed upon you a destiny
that seems overwhelmingly heavy.... Nevertheless, I remain attached to you in love,
and I intervene when the time comes that I need you for joint work for Me and My 
kingdom.... Amen.
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